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Dear Friend,

Five year old Akeem was removed from his parents’ care when an investigation showed that his younger 
brother’s burns and bruises were caused by repeated beatings from their father. 

The state was able to fi nd a foster home for Akeem’s brother, but they put Akeem in group care with many 
older children. He had no consistent caregiver, no dependable parent fi gure, no one to hold him or love him 
or provide the warmth and attention a fi ve year old needs.

Our advocacy for Akeem pressured DCF to fi nd a stable foster placement. Our systemic work resulted in 
DCF’s dramatic reduction in placements of young children in group facilities. No young child should ever 
experience the fear and emptiness of a sudden move to a dormitory existence. 

Your generous support has improved the lives of so many abused and neglected children. You have support-
ed our fi ght for the legal rights of individual children who are desperate for help, and you’ve supported 
our work on systemic issues that affect the lives of thousands of children throughout the state each year.

You make our work possible and allow us to fi ght for the children who desperately need help.

Martha Stone    Mario Borelli
Executive Director   Board Chair

Center for Children’s Advocacy
2012 Annual Report



Setting the standard for excellence. 

Secured permanent living situations for hundreds 
of abused and neglected children

Our attorneys represented over 150 abused children in 
court this year, securing a family-like setting and access 
to effective education and health care. For thousands of 
children statewide, our leadership and advocacy:
• Reduced the number of children DCF placed out of 

state by 41% and reduced the number of children 
under age 12 living in group care by 44%

• Wrote and secured passage of legislation that requires 
DCF to ensure transition planning for disabled youth 
aging out of the child welfare system

Supported homeless teens

Runaway and homeless youth are often silent and invisible 
victims. Our leadership:
• Raised the profi le of unaccompanied homeless youth 

(chaired the Connecticut Team for Runaway and 
Homelss Youth) 

• Secured passage of legislation we wrote increasing 
teen’s access to protective orders from the courts 

Improved educational outcomes

Our focus on vulnerable children who have undiagnosed 
learning disabilities or were pushed into substandard 
schools secured new educational plans to support aca-
demic success. Our legal advocacy:
• Reformed Stamford Public Schools’ alternative educa-

tion program and stopped “push-out” of students
• Secured corrective action from the State Department 

of Education that directs Hartford schools to comply 
with the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act

• Led to over 5,000 Hartford youth in 26 magnet schools, 
providing an equal educational opportunity as a result of 
the Center’s lead counsel role in Sheff v. O’Neill 

Improved children’s health

Over 350 children received better access to healthcare and 
support through legal representation by CCA attorneys on 
site in hospitals and healthcare facilities. Our leadership:
• Created a statewide task force to ensure that 

Medicaid-insured children get federally mandated 
mental health screenings

• Trained pediatric providers to recognize the need and 
advocate for children’s disability benefi ts

• Maintained unparalleled success in securing children’s 
disability benefi ts in administrative proceedings 

Reduced truancy and juvenile justice involvement

The Center’s Truancy Court Prevention Project in schools 
in Hartford and Bridgeport helped over 75 youth get educa-
tion and mental health supports needed to stay in school.  
Together with the Center for Children’s Law and Policy, we 
spearheaded a successful effort to reduce disproportionate 
minority contact in the juvenile justice system:
• Reduced Hartford’s school-based arrest rate by 78%
• Secured an agreement from Bridgeport schools 

and police to follow protocols that reduce arrests of 
children with behavioral health issues; Hartford has 
committed to do the same

• Led the state’ s probation offi ce to adopt new gradu-
ated sanctions/incentive policy to reduce the dispro-
portionate number of youth of color held in detention

Enhanced knowledge and skills of child protection 
attorneys, youth, parents, child welfare and medical 
professionals

Our training program improved legal representation, health 
and mental health care for thousands of children and youth.  
This year, our attorneys: 
• Led 18 hospital-based trainings for medical providers
• Taught legal rights and advocacy to youth in group 

homes, shelters and detention centers so they could 
speak up for themselves 

• Conducted KidsCounsel seminars on critical topics 
such as Child Maltreatment and Brain Development, 
and Domestic Minor Sex Traffi cking

Recognized as a critical voice in development of 
systemic reforms that address the failures of state 
systems set up to protect children

Our attorneys were invited or appointed to 38 working 
groups and taskforces statewide, playing a major role in 
systemic solutions for the most vulnerable children. Three 
of our attorneys received statewide recognition:

• Jay Sicklick, director of the Center’s Medical Legal 
Partnership, was named a “Health Care Hero” by the 
Hartford Business Journal

• The Connecticut Team for Runaway and Homeless 
Youth, chaired by attorney Stacey Violante Cote, 
received the “Thinking Change” award from the 
Connecticut Coalition to End Homelessness 

• Sarah Eagan, director of the Center’s Child Abuse 
Project, was recognized as one of Connecticut Maga-
zines “Forty Under Forty” upcoming leaders



Melia has a long history of sexual abuse and physical 
neglect by her family. We’re not sure how old Melia was 
when the abuse began, but the Department of Children and 
Families removed her from her parents’ home when she 
was 13 years old. Sarah Eagan, director of the Center’s 
Child Abuse Project, was appointed as Melia’s attorney.

Melia is now 18 and school plays an important part in her 
life; she wants to become a nurse. But just before her birth-
day, Melia’s foster family told her she’d have to leave once 
she turned 18.

Age 18 can be a diffi cult navigation for youth in foster care 
and it’s imperative to understand the DCF services that 
may continue to provide support. With the Center’s help, 
Melia secured a living arrangement several towns away 
from her former foster family’s home, in a DCF supervised 
apartment she shares with two other teens. 

With just one year left until graduation, Melia wanted to 
continue going to the high school she’d been attending. 
She had good and stable relationships with teachers and 
staff and was looking forward to her graduation in 2013.

Sarah Eagan’s advocacy ensured that Melia can remain 
enrolled at her school and get transportation back and forth 
to fi nish her last year. She has plans to attend a Certi-
fi ed Nursing Assistant Program after high school and we 
will continue to help her stay in a DCF independent living 
program until she completes her post-secondary education 
and is ready to support herself and live on her own.  

Helping hundreds like Melia
Our experience with children like Melia who have to move 
from one DCF placement to another helps so many chil- 
dren throughout the state. The successful passage of the 
Educational Stability Statute, written by the Center for 
Children’s Advocacy and passed in 2010, allows foster 
children to stay in the school that is best for them: the cur-
rent school, the school in the new town, or one that they 

had attended before. In the past 
year, we have continued to work 
with DCF to assure that this law is 
implemented statewide.

In 2012, the Center wrote and 
secured passage of Public Act 12-
53, legislation that requires DCF 
to complete an independent living 
plan for each adolescent in their 
care. The plan must address the 

teen’s individual needs and ensure that they can complete 
their education or vocational training, have secure housing, 
and can access medical and mental health care, commu-
nity supports, and any benefi ts they are entitled to receive.  

Fighting with unparalleled expertise.

Six year old Josiah had just been arrested at school 
for a fi ght in the cafeteria; he was awaiting an expulsion 
hearing when he was referred to the Center for Children’s 
Advocacy. Josiah’s records showed ongoing academic fail-
ure and diagnoses of depression and intermittent explosive 
disorder, but he was never referred for evaluation.

In one school year, Josiah had over 60 absences and 50 
days of outside suspension - half a year of education lost.  
Teachers noted “severe behavior problems” and reports 
showed signifi cantly below grade level performance.  

Despite the legal obligation to refer Josiah for special 
education evaluation, the school had done nothing until the 
Center got involved. Reviewing the records with Josiah’s 
mother and school administrators, CCA Attorney Hannah 
Benton was able to get his expulsion stayed. Diagnostic 

evaluations were completed and 
showed a language-based learning 
disability that made it impossible for 
Josiah to succeed in his classes.  

Placement in a therapeutic program 
has changed Josiah’s academic 
career dramatically. The classroom 
structure offers behavioral redirec-
tion, and he has work that is pre-
sented in a way he comprehends. 

Josiah got As and Bs on his report card last year and the 
school social worker describes him as a role model for 
other students. There have been no more altercations and 
no more suspensions.

Helping hundreds like Josiah
The Center’s recent report, “Blindspot: The Impact of 
Missed Early Warning Signs on Children’s Mental Health,” 
documents the direct link between undiagnosed and unad-
dressed mental health issues, academic failure and entry 
into the state’s juvenile justice system. 

Federal law requires pediatric providers to conduct mental 
health screenings during well-care visits to identify children 
at risk. However, most pediatric providers do not do this 
because they don’t receive reimbursement. As a result of 
our recent fi ndings, we introduced a statewide policy initia-
tive to improve the standard of care for children insured 
through Medicaid (HUSKY) and worked with the Connecti-
cut Department of Social Services to convene a task force 
scheduled to review current regulations and make recom-
mendations regarding screening and treatment. 

“Blind Spot” includes fi ndings and recommendations, and is 
available on the publications page of our website at www.
kidscounsel.org. Collaborative early intervention is key for 
academic success and long term positive outcomes. 



Achieving extraordinary results.

Judge Timothy Keeney, Cameron, adoptive mother Angie Hinkel

“We have so much respect for our attorney, Martha Stone. 
She really cares, she takes the time, she comes to see us, 
she is incredible and wonderful to work with. She always 
had Cameron’s best interests at heart and did everything 
she could to make this work. We are so happy to have 
adopted Cameron and make him part of our family.”  

Angie Hinkel, Cameron’s adoptive mother

De’Andre W.

“Our attorney, Bonnie Roswig, helped me so much with 
De’Andre. She got him into another school, in a program 
through Oak Hill School for the Blind. The environment is 
so much better, no more phone calls every day to come 
take him home. It was a nightmare before. He’s Special 
Ed and they had no idea how to deal. He started his new 
school in August. He’s blind and non-verbal, and they un-
derstand what he needs. We can’t thank Bonnie enough.” 

Victoria McKenzie, De’Andre’s mother

Theresa D.

“My lawyer, Sarah Eagan, 
has been there for me all 
the time since I was 13. 
There’s no way I would 
have come out of this so 
well if I didn’t have her 
help. I’m still in school, I 
have a place to live, and 
I’m going to graduate this 
year. Sarah really saved 
me and I am so thankful.”

Theresa D.

Makeila B., Attorney Stacey Violante Cote

“I didn’t know there were laws that could help me. I didn’t 
know I could stay in the U.S. My lawyer, Stacey Violante 
Cote, told me about my legal rights. With her help, I won 
my case and can proceed to the next step to become a 
legal resident. Before this, I would not be able to get to my 
goal of a career in a medical fi eld, but now I can.”

Makeila B.

K.L.

K.L. won the Most Improved 
Student award, after a 
school counselor suggested 
earlier in the year that he 
speak with attorney Kathryn 
Meyer. “This is the fi rst time 
I felt like the school has re-
ally listened to me.” 

K.L.’s mother



Shining the light on failures to protect our most vulnerable children.

Education

School Reform Misses 
Interdistrict Opportunities
HARTFORD COURANT COMMENTARY 
Martha Stone
Center for Children’s Advocacy 
May 25, 2012

Legislators, educators and the 
governor ignored the stark evidence 
that Sheff magnet schools run by the 
Capitol Region Education Council 
and Hartford Public Schools have 
closed the achievement gap for 
urban students. Also missing in their 
dialogue was recognition of urban 
students’ achievements in suburban 
schools through the Open Choice 
program. Advances made by sending 
urban students to suburban schools 
and interdistrict magnets and draw-
ing suburban students to magnets 
outside their districts, surely points to 
the broader solution — regionaliza-
tion of the schools around Hartford 
and across the state. Other troubled 
systems would clearly benefi t from 
solutions being applied in Hartford.

State Leaders: Vulnerable 
Children Need Help
CTMIRROR OP-ED
Edwin Colon and Kathryn Meyer
Center for Children’s Advocacy
March 2, 2012

The State Department of Education 
(SDE) does not provide oversight to 
alternative schools or programs. Many 
operate without the accountability 
required of traditional schools and 
no one in our state knows how many 
of these schools exist. Students are 
often moved without parental consent, 
and some alternative schools become 
“dumping grounds,” accelerating 
the fl ow of students dropping out of 
school. Although often illegal, many 
students and families don’t know how 
to protect their educational rights.

Chronic Absenteeism on 
Education Dept’s Radar
CTMIRROR
Jacqueline Rabe Thomas
May 17, 2012

At its next meeting, the State Board of 
Education will likely consider adopting 
a statewide policy on what counts as 
an excused and unexcused absence. 
The intent, state offi cials said, is to 
ensure that districts are identifying 
chronic absenteeism early and tak-
ing action before too much class is 
missed. Child advocates have been 
pushing for this for years, and last 
year the legislature approved a bill 
that requires a uniform standard.

“It is impossible for SDE to accurately 
measure the impact of “lost” school 
days statewide, put in place appropri-
ate and needed interventions, and 
hold districts accountable without 
adhering to a uniform defi nition 
statewide,” said Martha Stone, of the 
Center for Children’s Advocacy.

Discriminatory Profi ling

Racial Profi ling Forum 
Looks at Consequences
NEW HAVEN REGISTER
Mark Zaretsky
April 26, 2012

Hannah Benton, of the Center for 
Children’s Advocacy, talked about 
the different expectations that law 
enforcement and those in schools 
sometimes have of students of dif-
ferent backrounds. One black child 
she has worked with is “an excellent 
speller,” she said. But he was charged 
with third-degree assault for having an 
altercation with another student that 
many people might simply write off as 
horsing around. “(He) is not viewed as 
an excellent speller or future college 
graduate,” she said. “He’s viewed as a 
potential criminal.”

Juvenile Justice

Reduce School Based Arrest 
for Non-Violent Offenses
WNPR
Diane Orsen
March 28, 2012 

A bill aimed at reducing the numbers 
of Connecticut students arrested at 
school passed a legislative committee 
this week. Supporters say too many 
kids are being arrested for low-level, 
non-violent offenses.

Data show that nearly 20% of cases 
that ended up in juvenile court during 
the fi rst six months of the current 
academic year began when kids were 
arrested at school. “41% of those were 
for breach of peace or disorderly con-
duct,” said Hannah Benton, Center 
for Children’s Advocacy. “Once 
students are involved in the juvenile 
justice system, it’s diffi cult to get out.”

Children’s Health Outcomes

Medical Legal Partnership 
Helps Low Income Children 
Access Health Care
NEW BRITAIN HERALD
Scott Whipple
February 15, 2012

Hospital of Central Connecticut 
physicians work with the Center for 
Children’s Advocacy Medical Legal 
Partnership to provide legal services 
for at risk children. Together, they im-
prove health care access and reduce 
adverse social factors for low-income 
families. Asthmatic children benefi t 
from the program’s ability to promote 
improvement in substandard living 
conditions, reducing asthma triggers. 
Bonnie Roswig, senior staff attor-
ney for the Partnership, said this on-
site legal representation “de-mystifi es 
the legal process. It helps low-income 
families navigate complex legal issues 
to improve the health of their children.”



Our Generous Donors
Contributions received July 1, 2011 - June 30, 2012

$50,000 +

Connecticut Bar Foundation
Connecticut Health Foundation
Hartford Foundation for Public Giving 
Public Welfare Foundation
Tow Foundation

$10,000 - $49,000

American Savings Foundation
CARE of Connecticut
Donor Advised Grant, Fairfi eld County 
  Community Foundation 
Kathryn Emmett and David Golub
The Fund for Greater Hartford
J. Walton Bissell Foundation
Fran Ludwig
Ruth and Hal Launders Charitable Trust
Perrin Family Foundation
The Sassafras Foundation
Skadden Fellowship Foundation
Tauck Foundation

$5,000 - $9,999

Aetna Foundation, Inc.
American Academy of Matrimonial 
  Lawyers Foundation
Beazley Group
Charitable Society in Hartford
Francisco Borges
Ensworth Charitable Foundation
Equal Justice Works
Fisher Foundation
Near and Far Aid
Rutkin, Oldham and Griffi n, LLC
Shipman & Goodwin, LLP
Eileen Silverstein and Alan Ritter 
United Way of Western Connecticut

$1000 - $4999

Aetna, Inc.
Anonymous
Jean Axelrod Memorial Foundation
Bingham McCutchen, LLP
Bracewell & Giuliani, LLP
Melissa and Burt Brazill
MaryBeth and Doug Colosky
Connecticut State Medical Society
Capital Region Education Council
Brett Dignam
Emmett & Glander
First County Bank Foundation
Anne and David Francis
Goodwin College, Inc.
Leah Hartman
Robert Hirst
Marcia and Jerry Howard
Jill and Brad Hutensky
Innovation in Education
Jackson Lewis LLP
Koskoff Koskoff & Bieder, PC
Leaving Footsteps for the Future
George A. and Grace L. Long Foundation
Macy's Inc.
Tollie Miller and Val Rossetti
Navigant Consulting
NewAlliance Foundation

Susan and George Oleyer
OPTIONS Employment and Educational 
  Services
People's United Bank
Rossi Charitable Foundation
Linda and David Roth
Saint Francis Hospital Foundation
SBM Foundation
Silver, Golub & Teitell LLP
Vivienne and Richard Silver
Helene and Felix Springer
Stamford Hospital
Tapper Charitable Foundation
Antonia and Carlton Thompson
Wiggin and Dana LLP
Yale New Haven Hospital

$500 - $999

Richard Bieder
Elizabeth and Robert Booz
The Children's Fund of Connecticut
Day Pitney, LLP
Mary Jane and Paul DeFilippo
Devcon Enterprises Inc.
Randi and Tim Diemand
Founders Technology Group, LLC
Jonathan Francis
Goldberg Segalla, LLP
Jean and William Graustein
H.D. Segur Insurance
Sheila Huddleston and Hon.Stephen   
  Frazzini 
Robin and Andrew Keller
Davina Lewis
Litchfi eld Cavo, LLP
Rosanne Lombardo
JoAnn and Edward Mascolo
Marisa Mascolo
McCarter and English, LLP
Linda and Vincent McMahon
People's United Insurance Agency, 
  RC Knox Division
R.C. Bigelow Inc.
Sheila Rao
Ritter Family Fund
Robinson & Cole LLP
Rosalie Roth
S.H. Smith & Company, Inc.
Emily and Paul Sarkis
Nelly and Hubert Rojas Schwan
John Shay
Alyse and Jay Sicklick
Wilma Sicklick
H. Jane Smith
Lillian C. Stone
Johanna and Bill Stroever
Caroline Turcotte
Cynthia and Stanley Twardy
The Unitarian Church In Westport
Universal Health Care Foundation
Arthur Webster

$250-$499

Kathleen and Benjamin Adams
Robert Alexander
Samantha and Orlando Ashford
Kimberly and Tom Athan
Amy and James Baker

Miriam Berkman and Brett Hill
Allison and Jay Bombara
Jane and Terry Brady
Connie Brown
Susan Bryson and Laurence P. Nadel 
Toni Capriglione
Leslie and Robert Cenci
Sanford Cloud
Community Partners In Action
Connecticut Children's Medical Center
Claudia and Samuel Connor
Mary Kate and Tom Cox
William Davis
The De Hechavarria Foundation
Dianne deVries
Marzena and Marco D'Occhio
Alexandra and Eric Dufresne
Sheila and Paul Dworkin
Gloria and William Earls
Mary Ann and James Emswiler
Robin and Brian Fierston
Dina and Timothy Fisher
Brenda and Joseph Garrison
Kathy and Eliot Gersten
Kristy and Paul Hanselman
Susan Holmes and Bessy Reyna  
Hometown Foundation, Inc.
Joan Kaufman Levin and Steven Levin
Nancy and Richard Klaffky
Stephen Klaffky
Sandra and Howard Klebanoff
Roberta and Lew Kurlantzik
Justin LaBaire
Law Offi ces of Gulash and Riccio
Carol LeWitt
Nina Livingston
Kathryn and Mark Meyering
Debbie and Jeff Mihalek
Elizabeth and David Morgan
Kathleen Murphy
Joanne and Dennis Nordstrom
Chaia Odoms
Mark D. O'Donnell
Sarah Oldham and Arnold Rutkin
Margaret and Robert Patricelli
Bennett Pudlin
Marcus Rivera
Delia Roy
Debra and James Ruel
RYASAP
Cheryl and Louis Saloom
Mady and Aric Schichor
Fran Sherman and Scott Tucker 
Simsbury Junior Woman's Club
Andrea Spencer
ServPro, Farmington Valley, Inc.
Stamford First Bank, a Division of the 
  Bank of New Canaan
Justin Taylor
Tzedakah House, LLC
Michael Violante and Allison Zack
Susan Walkama
Cindy and Chuck Welsh
Liz and Rob Werner
Carmetta Williams
Emily and Marvin Williams
Women's Health USA
Cecily Ziegler



Our Generous Donors
Contributions received July 1, 2011 - June 30, 2012

$100 - $249

Robin Adelstein and Kenneth Nicastro
Anne and Richard Adler
Advocacy for Patients with Chronic Illness
Lucille Albert
Elizabeth Alquist
Rebecca and Martin Anderson
Carolyn Anstett
ARC Excess & Surplus of New England
Barnes Group, Inc.
Barron, Yanaros and Caruso, PC
James Bartolini
Hannah Benton
Judi Berger
Holly and Thomas Bergeron
Brittany Berkey
Sara Bernstein
Margaret Carey Best and Jonathan Best 
John Blanton
Eileen and Leo Bonetti
Mario Borelli
Arvett and Reuben Bradford
Brenner, Saltzman & Wallman LLP
Bridgeport Child Advocacy Coalition
Kay Taylor Brooks and Rudolph Brooks 
Elizabeth Brown
Sherry Brown
Diane Bucci
Joyce and Harold Buckingham
Judith and Roger Bunker
Elena and Michael Byrne
Linda and Joseph Campanella
Eleanor Caplan
Kathryn and Bill Carbone
The Carver Foundation of Norwalk, Inc.
Central Pediatrics and Adolescent Medicine
Natalia Xiomara-Chieffo and Ralph Chieffo 
Child Guidance Center of Mid Fairfi eld 
  County
Clifford Beers Clinic
Thomas Colin
Kevin Collins
Edwin Colon and Michael Larkin
Congregation Beth Israel
Connecticare, Inc.
Connecticut Junior Republic
Connecticut Lighting Center, Inc.
Connecticut Renaissance, Inc.
Joan and David Cooney
Claude Cote
Sue Cote
Nancy and James Cox
Jason Czepiel
DOMUS Foundation, Inc
The Donaghue Foundation
Rowena and Donald Dery
Diane and David Doot
Sharon Dornfeld
Anne Dranginis
John Duhamel
Tim Dunn
Judy Dworin and Blu Lambert
Lissa Eade
Nancy Earls
Eric Eddy
Renee P. Edwards
Sue and John Ferguson
Jonathan Field
Irene and Owen Fiss

Catherine Forman and Kenneth Rosenthal
Suzanne Frisch and Jonathan Levine
Carolyn and Leslie Gabel-Brett
Louis Gilbert
Marion Gilbert
Rosemary Giuliano
Cynthia Glasser and Phil Putnam
Larry Goanos
Lucia Goicoechea-Hernandez
Barrie Goldstein
Susan and Michael Good
Gordon, Muir & Foley, LLP
Barbara Goren and David Rosen 
Noel Grant
Grenger Law Offi ces
David Griffi n
Lisa Grumet
Kaaryn Gustafson
Nancy and L. Philip Guzman
Raymond Hannan
Kimberly Harrison
Sally and Robert Harvey
Richard Haskell
Martha Healy
Helping Hands Community Thrift Store & 
  Furniture Bank, LLC
Patricia Hevner
Nancy and Gary Holland
Frances and John Horr
Sybil and Andrew Houlding
Simone and Clay Howe
Kevin Hughes
Nancy Humphreys
IBM Employee Services Center
Cathy Jackman
Janet Jackson
Jacqueline and Stephen Jacoby
Amy Jaffe and Eliot Nerenberg
Janet Jones
Judith Jordan
Patricia Joyce
Kari Kaplan
Barry Kasdan
Rita and Leonard Katz
Karen Kellerman and Peter Arakas  
Charlotte Kinlock and Anne Stanback
Lois Knight
Charlotte Koskoff
Pat and Frederick Krug
Shelley and Robert Langer
Law Offi ce of Susan Cousineau
Law Offi ce of Courtney P. Spencer LLC
Legal Files Software, Inc.
Lego Children's Fund
Joan and Peter Levinson
Margaret Levy
J. Daane Logsdon and Gerard Barton 
Hollace Lorch
David Losee
Eileen Luddy
Lois Luddy
Palma and Brian Lynch
Ellen and Gary MacDonald
Alan MacKenzie
Mahoney Sabol & Company, LLP
Donna and Brian Mattiello
Alice and Edward Mattison
Mary Linda McBride and Nevin Kessler
Eileen and Walter McDonough
MDR Associates

Liz Miller and Lou Hoyos 
Susan and Douglas Miller
Wendy Millette
Julio Morales
Mary and Brian Moran
Anne and Bob Mueller
Nichelle and Raheem Mullins
Lisa Namerow and Fred Tilden
John Nolan
Charlotta Norby and Steven Bright  
Lori Nordstrom
Maria and Eric Nordstrom
Jonathan Orleans
Pace University
Beth and Daniel Papermaster
Alison and Jeffrey Pease
Hon. Ellen Peters and Phillip Blumberg 
Suzanne and Andrew Pinkes
Planned Parenthood of Southern New 
  England
Sarah Poriss
Marc Ramirez
Jacqueline Reardon
Anna Reeve
Nancy and Michael Rhode
Matthew Ritter
JoAnn and James Robertson
Penny Robiner and David Miner 
Stuart Rosen
Julia Rosenblum and Len Felson 
Barbara Rosin
Jennifer Rosner and William Corwin 
Bonnie Roswig and Michael Kurs 
Kafi  Rouse
Michelle Salonia
Noely Sanchez
Candace Sanford
Richard Saxl
Ellen and Robert Scalettar
SearchPath of Long Island
Elaine and Michael Shapiro
Phyllis Shikora
Carol and James Sicilian
Siegel, Reilly & Conlon, LLC
Iris Silverstein
Laura Lee and John Simon
Robin Smith
Audrey and Ben Solnit
Socheth Sor
Patricia Spinelli
Kate Stith
Martha Stone
Ellen and John Thomas
Corine Thompson
Peggy Tunick
Karin Twarog
Sondra and Baxter Urist
Linne and Kenneth Ursaki
Janet Van Tassel
Susan and Robert VanDerzee
Robert Villanova
Violette Mechanical
Waterford Country School, Inc.
The Waterford Group
Bena and Steven Weil
Anita and Herbert Weinblatt
Elaine Werby
Barbara Werner
Eric and Alice Werner
Catherine Whelan



Our Generous Donors
Contributions received July 1, 2011 - June 30, 2012

Diane Whitney
Patricia and Thomas Wildman
Stephen Wizner
Wofsey, Rosen, Kweskin & Kuriansky LLP
John Zimmel
Barbara Zuras

Up to $99

Beth Aaronson and David Goldsmith
Beatrice Adams
Joan Adams
Susan and Kent Albert
Colleen Alexander
Cathy Alquist
Patty and Mike Alquist
Abigail Anderson
Louis Ando
Ray Andrews
Jennifer Ashton
Janice and David Audette
Rosemary Ayers
Daniella Azevedo and Stephanie Michel
Sunny Banwer and Rob Rosenthal
Grace and Orin Bartle
Lisa and James Bartolomei
Elizabeth Barton
Sara Batchelder
Jon Bauer
Laurie and Aaron Bayer
Deb Beach
Laurel Beach and Mary Healy 
Scott Beach
Kimberly Beale
Annamarie Beaulieu
Jenessa Benoit
Karen and David Benton
Jerome Berkman
Deborah and Lawrence Berliner
Donna Berman
Adam Blank
Michael Bowler
Carol Bozena and Darlene Dunbar 
Julia Bradley
Lori and David Branter
BRD Builders LLC
Beth and Leonard Bren
Maggie and Dennis Brennan
Emily Breon and Adam Honig
Kenneth Bresler
Nancy and Stephen Bright
Sandy Broadus
Carleen Brody
Leah and Felix Bronner
Christine Brown
Kelley and Larry Browning
Leslie Bulion and Rubin Hirsch
Marie Burley
Nicholas Calace
Patricia Campanella and Eric Daniels 
Lisa Cannella
Marilyn Cantor
Clarisa Cardone
Casey Family Services
Christine and Samuel Caulfi eld
Marcia Chambers
Jaclyn Champagne
Noreen Channels and Donald Galbraith
Margaret Chaplin and Michael Aranow 
John Chapman

Barry Charles
Victoria and Mark Chavey
Jay Chesavage
Karen Cheyney and Robert Brunell 
Children In Placement, Inc.
M. Jane Christensen
Emily Churchman
Jeremy Cline
Ann Cohen
Linda and John Colantino
Richard Colbert
Gloria Coles
Maria and Michael Conroy
Samantha Cote
Audrey and Joseph Courtney
Jan and Ted Cowles
Robert Coykendall
Vicki Craver
Dena Crawford
Joanne Crowley
Lynn Curless
Patricia and Steven Daigle
Carol and Hugh Dansereau
J. Byron Davies
Florence and Michael Davis
Carmine and Don De Young
Janis Del Valle
Faith and Thomas Del Vecchio
Lorraine DeLuz
Rosanne Demanski
Andrea Doane
Whitney Doel
Antonio Donis
Mildred and Jay Doody
Margaret Doud
Terri Drew
Liz Drummond
Sarah and Matt Eagan
Barbara Edelson
Ivette Ellis
Steve Ellis
Judy and Sean Emmett
Employment Resource Team, LLC
Amy and Steven Eppler-Epstein
Kristen Essig
E-Tech Systems LLC
Woody Exley
Meredith Fabiaschi
Christine Falana
Cheryl Fasano
Michael Fedina
Carrianna Field and Matthew Wax-Krell
Helene and Juan Figueroa
Matilde Figueroa
Jean Fiorito
Jane Fleishman and Joan Tabachnick
Linda and John Fleming
Susan and Steven Floman
Jean Foisie
Cathy Foley-Geib
Mary Foster
Robert Francis
Kelley Franco Throop
Steven Frederick
David Funkhouser
Gerald Gale
Tracy and John Gale
Carol Gammell
Miriam Gardner-Frum
Suzanne Garrow

Genworth Foundation
Joseph Geremia
Thomas Gerundo
Stephanie Gitlin
Laura Godere
Meredith Gold
Ruth Goldbaum
Linda and Ira Goldman
Anne Goldstein and Philip Tegeler 
Elysa Gordon
Abigail Gorton and John Biddiscombe 
Katrina Goyco
Kristen Granatek
Lynn and Stephen Grant
Stuart Greenbaum
Nancy Greenberg
Debbie Greenwood
F. Lee Griffi th
Robin Grossman
Taube Gurland
Phyllis Guss
Christopher Halm
Elliotte Harrington
Jackie and John Hastings
Catherine Havens
Connie Healy
Mary Pat Healy
Lori Hellum
Lara Herscovitch
Patti Hicks
Nancy L. Himmel
Kurt Hinds
Catherine Holahan
Chloe and Wes Horton
Laurel Hoskins and Steven Pevar 
Margaret Hoskins
Anna Maria and James Hummerstone
Steven Hurchala
Michele Jacklin and James Estrada 
Jennifer Jaff
Paulette James
Brook Jason
Nancy Johnson
David Johnston
Susan Jones
Judith Kadish
Diane Kaplan
Stephen Karp
Lisa Kaston and Thomas Behrendt 
Jon Kempner
Keystone Equipment Finance Corp
Thomas Kiely
Jennifer Kimble
Sally King and Eric Lukingbeal
Michael Klein
Rhea Klein
Meshie Knight
Bob Kocienda
Roger Koontz
Paul Kosousky
Mickey Kramer
Mollie Kurs
Marcella and JD LaBelle
Mary Claire LaBelle and Jeff Suter
Sheri and Donald Lafaw
Nancy and Jerome Lahman
Kathleen Langdo
Michelle Lappas
Karen and Joseph LaRussa
Ellen Lawrence



Our Generous Donors
Contributions received July 1, 2011 - June 30, 2012

Elizabeth Leaming
Jennifer Leavitt
Elizabeth and Richard Leborious
Paul Lagasse
Nancy and Gary Leonard
Hilary and Elcon Levinson
Sue and Michael Lewis
Kate Lindsay
Jill Little
Isabel Logan
Maria Lopez
Jay Lyons
Jane Magi
Jeff Magut
Rona Malakoff and Ethan Goller 
Chris and Richard Malinonski
Margaret and Edward Manjuck
Ruth and Frank Mantak
Lesley and Daniel Mara
Estelle Margolis
Beth and Martin Margulies
Marlborough Legal Services, LLC
Iria Martin and Mark Kurtz 
Soledad Martinez
Michele and Ernest Mattei
Katheryn May
Jill Mays
James McCabe
Gail and Bud McDowell
Robin McHaelen
Patricia McIntosh
Susanne McNamara
Susan Meredith and John Watson
Ann Merriam Feinberg
Katherine Metcalf
Judith Meyers
Denise and John Milanese
Kathleen Miller and James Hennessey 
Jeanne Milstein
Angela Monroy
Melissa Montagino Arkus
David Moore
Ellen Morgan
Mary Lee Morrison
Melinda Murray
Sarah Murray
Melanie and Kevin Murtha
Susan Nabel
Tracy and Paul Nanos
Margaret Nareff
Patricia Naylor and John Cottrell 
Bridget Nelis
Andrew Neustaetter
Susan Nichols
Elizabeth and Don Noel
Alyssa and Joel Norwood
Valerie and Peter Nucci
Henry Ocasio
Kerry O'Connell
Kim Odell
Ilia O'Hearn
Astrida and William Olds
Tim O'Neill
Mickey and Mitch Orkin
Allison O'Rourke
Paul Orth
Nastajha Ortiz
Stacie and Douglas Osber
Kathleen O'Sullivan
Angie Pagan
Lynn and John Papale

Michele and Alan Parker
Robert E. Parnes
Laura and David Pels
John Peng
Sherry Perlstein
Mariann and Thomas Peters
Bryce Petroccelli
Richard Petrucci
Tamara Pezzente
Mark Phelan
Christian Philemon
Robert Plant
Nancy and Jeffrey Plotkin
Raphael Podolsky
Colin Poitras
Julia and James O'Brien
Julianne Prescop
Kenneth Przybysz
Kathy Pugliese
Kevin Purviance
Bob Quaglieri
Scott Ragaglia
Donald Rainone
Marilyn and Bob Rath
Melanie Rausch and Douglas Goldner
Millie Regalis
Carolyn Rende
Judith Resnik and Dennis Curtis 
Mark Riccio
Margaret and Charles Rich
Deb Risisky
Johany Rodriguez
Joan Rogers
Florence Roisman
Susan Roman
Veronica Ron Priola
Toni Smith Rosario
Nancy and James Rosen
Patricia Routhier
Susan Rubin
Sharon Rutledge
Wendy Saffer and Tom Johnston 
Pina Salvatore and Michael Markowich
Jonathon L. Samburg
Marianne and Oscar Santo Domingo
Amber Sarno
Geoffrey Scales
Anne Schaefer
Karen Foley Schain and Dennis Schain 
Norma Schatz
Carlota and Neil Schechter
Kathryn Scheinberg Meyer
Paul Schreider
Sydney Schulman
Jennifer Schwab
Steven Schwartz
Kristie Selbie
Lucille Semeraro
Elizabeth Shepard
Sylvia and Harold Sherman
Diane Sierpina
Ina and Norman Sirk
Barbara Skenyon
David Skoczulek
Chris Slack
Mary Smith
Paul Smotas
Michael Soltis
Debbie Sorbella
Andrea Spak and Larry Perosino
Linda Spada

Julie Spencer
Janice Spicer
Barbara Spiegel
Marisa Spittal
State Farm Insurance
Theresa and Tim Steele
Tracey Steger
Alexandra Stevens
Darlene Stickney
Joyce Stoner
Christine Stuart and Douglas Hardy 
Amanda Swan
Ingrid Swanson
Eileen Swerdlick
Susie Swirbul
Hillary and Gerald Swirsky
Louis Tallarita
Tallulah's Catering
Kimberly Tapscott
Cecilia Buck Taylor
Miriam Taylor
Elaine Tedesco
Nicole and Joseph Terranova
Eileen Thompson
Val Thompson
Kathryn Tierney and Tracy Weber
Preston Tisdale
Meryl Tom
John Torello
Alexis Williams Torrey and Philip Torrey
Town of Wilton
Annmarie Tremont
Nancy Trout and Peter Doelger
MaryAnn and Stephen Varga
Joe Vaverchak
Mirellise Vazquez and Thomas Birmingham 
David Vita
Annyta Vizard
Carol Walter
Helen and Edward Wasserman
Cynthia and Richard Wasserman
Ailla Wasstrom-Welz
Michael Wasta
Robyne Watkin and Mark Anson 
George L. Welch
Tracy Welling
Walter Wilkowski
Michael Williams
Ellen Willmott
Gary Wilson
Jessica Wolf
Sandy Wolf
Patricia Wrice
Susan Wright
Jeannie Yoon
Catherine Zeiner
Nancy and Jacob Zeldes
Barbara and Allan Zinberg
Karen and Jerry Zrenda

In Kind Donors

Connecticut Children's Medical Center
Cromwell Growers
Fairway Market, Stamford
Harding High School, Bridgeport
Heritage Printing 
Saint Francis Hospital and Medical Center
Tallulah’s Catering 
Trump Parc, Stamford
University of Connecticut School of Law

We apologize for any errors or ommissions. To make corrections to this list, please email jbrady@kidscounsel.org. Thank you.
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  Douglas Colosky, Vice Chair
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  Timothy Diemand
  Kathryn Emmett (ex offi cio) 
  Alma Maya
  Nichelle A. Mullins
  Ilia O’Hearn
  Rosalie B. Roth 
  Paul Sarkis
  Martha Stone (ex offi cio) 
  Antonia Thompson
  Natalia Xiomara-Chieffo 

Advisory Board Miriam Berkman
  John Brittain
  Brett Dignam
  L. Philip Guzman
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  Elizabeth Morgan 
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  Jane Brady
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  Mary Jane DeFilippo
  Financial Consultant 

  Alexandra Dufresne, JD
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Center for Children’s Advocacy

Financial Information
July 1, 2011 - June 30, 2012

Grants/Contributions
83%

Programs/Services
93%

Income 
Grants/Contributions  1,148,971
Fees/Contracts  221,947
Other    11,786

Total   1,382,704
    
    
 
   

Expense    
Programs/Services 1,253,200
Offi ce/Administrative    93,568

Total   1,346,768

Fees/Contracts
16%

Other
1%

Offi ce/Administrative
7%



Center for Children’s Advocacy 2012 Champion of Children Award Recipients

Center for Children’s Advocacy
Fighting for the legal rights of Connecticut’s most vulnerable children

www.kidscounsel.org
65 Elizabeth Street, Hartford, CT 06105
860-570-5327

Spring for Kids
The Center’s annual Spring for Kids awards event was held on 
May 15, 2012 at the Mark Twain House and Museum in Hartford. 
This year’s Champion of Children award recipients, from left: Patri-
cia Baker, Executive Director of the Connecticut Health Founda-
tion, for her ongoing commitment to improving access to health-
care for Connecticut’s most vulnerable children; the Connecticut 
Public Broadcasting team whose vision produced Education vs. 
Incarceration - The Real Cost of Failing Our Kids: Jerry Franklin, 
President and CEO; Cathy Jackman, Producer; Marie MacDonald, 
Account Manager; Jennifer Boyd, Executive Producer. This impor-
tant documentary, featuring interviews with CCA executive director 
Martha Stone, continues to be screened across the state and is 
linked through the Center’s website at www.kidscounsel.org.

Sunshine in February
On February 29, 2012, the Center held its second annual Sunshine 
in February Champion of Children awards event at Trump Parc in 
Stamford. Sheila Perrin, President and Co-Founder of the Perrin 
Family Foundation, was honored for the Foundation’s dedication 
to changing the lives of youth who critically need help, giving them 
the confi dence to solve problems and effectively manage their lives. 
Joseph Gaudette, Bridgeport Chief of Police, was honored for his 
committment to help city youth overcome the disadvantages of 
their environment, and his enthusiastic support of programs that 
enable them to look forward to a secure and productive future. 
Two of the Center’s clients presented the awards: far left - Sonia P., 
and far right - Randolph H. 


